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           ICC Chairman Box Pleased with Appeals Court Ruling
    FERC Pricing Policy Would Have Unjustly Allocated $1 Billion to ComEd Ratepayers 

Illinois Commerce Commission Chairman Charles Box said this week he was pleased that the United States Court of Appeals for the 7th Circuit remanded to the Federal Energy Regulatory Commission (FERC) an order which would have unfairly shifted nearly $1 billion in costs to ComEd ratepayers for the construction of a transmission line on the East Coast.


The ICC filed an appeal of the FERC pricing mechanism with the 7th Circuit Court last year, arguing that FERC’s decision to allow the PJM Regional Transmission Organization to charge all utilities in its organization proportionately to their load for the costs of constructing new transmission lines along the East Coast. The ICC argued the method of cost allocation would impose an undue burden of cost on Illinois utility customers and bring no demonstrable benefit.   

The Commission argued that Illinois would incur significant economic harm if forced to share the costs of multi-billion dollar transmission facilities that PJM has planned to address East Coast power congestion problems.

 The 7th Circuit judges emphasized in their decision that FERC was not authorized to approve a pricing mechanism that requires a group of utilities to pay for facilities without evidence that they will receive some benefit.  The Court noted that FERC failed to provide specific evidence in support of its proposed change in cost recovery policies, or the basis for the proposed change from its previously held “Beneficiary Pays” policy.

The Court determined that although FERC could presume that new transmission lines benefit its entire network from a reliability standpoint, it could not use that presumption to avoid its duty to compare the costs assessed against a utility to the burdens imposed or benefits drawn by the utility.

PJM had proposed to FERC allocating approximately $987 million of the cost for eastern PJM transmission facilities to the ComEd zone.  PJM territory encompasses 12 states, including Delaware, Maryland, New Jersey, North Carolina, Pennsylvania, Virginia, West Virginia, Tennessee, Ohio, Indiana, Kentucky and Illinois, as well as the District of Columbia.


Chairman Box said the appeal was necessary to protect ComEd ratepayers from an “illogical” pricing system. “It is gratifying to see that the Court agrees that the FERC policy that allows PJM to allocate costs for large and expensive projects on the East Coast to utility ratepayers in the Midwest should be reconsidered and we would argue, discarded in favor of a more equitable method.”
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